AT A SPECIAL TOWN BOARD MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh

held at Town Hall, 1496 Route 300, 

in said township, at 6:00 p.m.

on Wednesday, the 16th day of March, 2011

Present:

Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor




George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman




Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman




Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman




Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman

Also Present:

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk 

Meeting called to order at 6:14 p.m.

Supervisor Booth said this special meeting is for the sole purpose of reviewing our account with the Public Employer Risk Management Association, Inc.  (PERMA)   Present and representing that firm were:  Jeff VanDyk, Assistant Vice President for Claims;  Alfred G. Campney, Director of Underwriting; Richard Randazzo, Senior Loss Control Consultant; and Alan Sweener, Senior Underwriter.  Town Clerk Zarutskie stated that the official publications of the Town were informed of this meeting in writing more than 24 hours in advance, as required by law. 

The Town’s account with PERMA was discussed in general terms.  Then, a decision was made to discuss specific Town employees and their specific situations.  In order to preserve the privacy of these individuals, a motion was made to go into executive session.


MOTION was made to go into executive session at 6:44 p.m., made by Councilwoman Greene and seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene –yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

MOTION was made to go out of executive session at 7:07 p.m., made by Councilwoman Greene and seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene –yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

No motions were offered during the executive session, and none are anticipated now.  Councilwoman Greene and Councilman Woolsey both stated that more information is needed before a decision can be made.

MOTION was made to adjourn at 7:09 p.m., made by Councilwoman Greene and seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene –yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:09 p.m.

Submitted by

                                                 _____________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
